WSSC Board Special Meeting Minutes

Monday, Sept. 21, 2020

7 pm to 8:01 pm via Zoom

Attendees:  Goss (Pres.), Persson (VP Players), Wiener (VP Coaches), Oltyan (VP Admin.), Allan (Treas.), Lucas (Sec.), Conway, Larsen, Hinthorn, Foulk 

Guests:  Clydene Evans-Wenzel, Tim McMonigle

This meeting was called to assess our Return to Play status, and to plan for RTP if possible.

SYSA has cancelled its fall season.

WYS submitted a RTP proposal to the Governor; it is unclear how favorably this proposal was received, but generally believed that some progress is occurring.  It is unknown when we will receive additional information from the Governor’s office.  McMonigle points out that if the Governor provides guidelines to implement the WYS proposal, WSSC would also need approval from Mayor Durkan, Seattle Parks Dept., and the Superintendent of Seattle Public Schools for school fields, then WSSC would need to submit a plan to conduct our season in accordance with those guidelines, which plan would then need to be approved.  McMonigle also noted that SSUL has set Oct. 3 as their season cancel date should approvals not be forthcoming.  Further, some families may not be comfortable playing until we have reached Phase 3 and may choose not to play in a modified Phase 2.  It was noted that some coaches, and families, also may choose not to play if they feel the safety requirements are too onerous.
McMonigle also reminds us that Parks is short of staff right now; they cannot support all our usual fields.

Persson points out that our mission is to provide youth soccer, but we also have an obligation to ensure that our participants follow the law and safety guidelines.  
Questions were raised about insurance coverage regarding these issues.  Persson has inquired but not yet received a reply.

ACTION ITEM:  Persson will get the details regarding any relevant insurance coverage asap and report back.

Evans-Wenzel states that she is strongly against co-ed levels playing games even if a modified Phase 2 plan is approved because that age group just cannot stay apart in that situation.  However, the clinic plan offered by UKIS will address these concerns and UKIS has already demonstrated over the summer that they can make the clinic format work during Phase 2.  We can use Hiawatha, provided we get approval for enough people to be on the property at once.  Details of the clinic plan still need to be figured out:  Can we use the volunteer coaches?  Should we provide uniforms – full or jerseys?  What is a reasonable fee?  Would WSSC or UKIS be the administrator of the clinic?  Do we have size 3 balls? (Note: yes, we have them already in the locker.)  Should the clinic be organized around the teams that have already been formed, or just let any kids and coaches who want to participate sign up for a time slot?  What would UKIS charge us?  How many master coaches are available?
ACTION ITEM:  Evans-Wenzel and Larsen will speak with UKIS to answer outstanding questions and report back.

Foulk reports that it has proven challenging for one coach to run a practice with the team divided into groups of 5, and that there have been varied levels of success in following all of the Phase 2 requirements.  A modified Phase 2 or Phase 3 would likely be easier.  Weiner notes that most of our teams have one coach registered.  Larsen suggests a second coach may be required; barriers to this idea were noted, including recruiting and RMA clearances.
McMonigle suggest there are three RTP decisions:  co-eds, other in-house teams, and outside leagues for the older players.  WSSC has two teams in NPSL, the rest are in SSUL; these two leagues are following the same path but both are waiting for further information regarding the WYS RTP proposal.  

By consensus, no decisions on the season are made tonight. We need more information from the Governor’s office before any decisions can be made.  We will meet next Monday evening, Sept. 28.
Important Dates:

Monday, September 28 at 6pm  WSSC Special Board Meeting

Monday, October 5  Tentative WSSC Special Board Meeting

Monday, October 12  Regular WSSC Board Meeting

